
Dear All, 
 
The resolution below was approved by the MCCPTA Board of Directors on September 3, 
2009. 
 
Kay Romero 
MCCPTA President 
 
 

MCCPTA Board of Directors Resolution on the Restroom Renovation Project In the FY 
2011-2016 Capital Improvement Program 

 
WHEREAS, in November, 2009, the Montgomery County Board of Education will consider a 
Recommended FY 2011 Capital Budget appropriation request and a FY 2011–2016 Capital 
Improvements Program (CIP) request; 
 
WHEREAS, the Recommended CIP is expected to contain a recommendation regarding the 
continuation of an existing Restroom Renovation project to an additional 108 schools in the 
county; 
 
WHEREAS, it is desired that MCCPTA determine its position on the scope and timing of the 
Restroom Renovation project in time to comment upon the Recommended CIP before it is 
considered by the Board of Education;  
 
WHEREAS, individual schools have submitted comments on the conditions of the restrooms for 
MCPS’ consideration in evaluating the 108 schools for the next phase of the project; and  
 
WHEREAS, the CIP Committee has been studying the Restroom Renovation project results and 
has met with MCPS staff regarding the scope and timing of the next phase of the project;  
 
THEREFORE, the Board of Directors RESOLVES: 
 
THAT the CIP Committee shall present to the September Delegates Assembly a resolution 
regarding the scope and timing of the Restroom Renovation project in the CIP; 
 
THAT the CIP Committee shall present a recommendation to the Delegates Assembly supporting 
the implementation of a county-wide maintenance program to ensure that all school restrooms are 
maintained in good working order, that all fixtures and facilities are promptly repaired, that 
ventilation be improved in all restrooms and that all restrooms are kept clean and well-supplied 
throughout the year; 
 
THAT the CIP Committee shall include in the recommendation to the Delegates Assembly a 
recommendation that the Board of Education consider whether the extension of the Restroom 
Renovation project under its current scale and scope is a worthwhile expenditure of capital funds 
in the current environment; and   
 
THAT the CIP Committee request a vote on a Restroom Renovation resolution at the October 
Delegates Assembly.   
 


